
INTERFAITH ROUND TABLE 
OF WASHTENAW COUNTY 
Dear Friends of the Interfaith Round Table, 

 

P.O. Box 3653 
Ann Arbor, MI 48106-3653 

website: https://irtwc.org 
Facebook: facebook.com/irtwc 
Instagram: @irt_connections 

Board 

Ms. Christine Modey, St. Clare's 
Episcopal Church, Chair 

Rev. Diane Smith, Journey of 
Faith Christian Church, Vice Chair 

Ms. Kelly Gauthier, St. Francis of 
Assisi Catholic Church, Secretary 

Ms. Kaye Foyle, Baha’i Faith, 
Treasurer 

Rev. Dean M. Aponte-Safe, The 
Episcopal Church of the 
Incarnation 

Cantor Emerita Regina Lambert- 
Hayut, Temple Beth Emeth 

rev. theresa rohlck, First Unitarian 
Universalist Congregation of Ann 
Arbor 

Mr. Jaspreet Singh Sawhney, Sikh 
tradition 

Ms. Sangita Shivakumar, 
Chinmaya Mission, Ann Arbor 

The Rev. Halim Shukair, M.Div, 
Priest-In-Charge, Christ Episcopal 
Church and Priest-In-Charge, 
Mother of the Savior Church 

Mr. Philip Volk, Ann Arbor Friends 
Meeting 

On Sunday, November 17, the Interfaith Round Table held its annual 
fall gathering at the Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Ann Arbor. 
If you joined us, you know that it was a meaningful event, a container 
for the grief and hope, beauty and sorrow, connection and 
polarization of our times. It was a time to be together, to share in one 
another’s prayers and songs, to reflect on who we are for each other, 
and our community, right now. 

The work of the Interfaith Round Table in Washtenaw County is 
connection. We bring people together across lines of religious and 
cultural difference to build understanding and appreciation for our 
traditions and perspectives, through our shared humanity. 

Over the past year, after the departure of our executive director in 
December 2023, the board of the Interfaith Round Table has focused 
its energy on clarifying its mission and building relationships among 
board members. Alongside that work, we continue to offer regular 
programming, including monthly virtual Day Forums on a variety of 
topics such as Death, Grief, and Mourning in Jewish Tradition and 
Interfaith Work on Campus and in the Community. We also host 
occasional in-person programs, such as a presentation from the 
Civility Project and interfaith dialogues around art. 

In the next month or so, we will hire an events and communications 
manager to update our website and revitalize our social media, and, 
at the start of the next fiscal year, we plan to hire a visionary 
executive director to help us offer more programming, enhance our 
vibrant interfaith community, and connect us to broader regional and 
national interfaith networks. 

As a supporter of the Interfaith Round Table, you believe in the work 
we do to build relationships and deepen appreciation for the diversity 
of faith traditions in our community. At this time, when respectful 
connections across difference are desperately needed, we invite you 
to join in our work by making a generous year-end gift to the Interfaith 
Round Table, by check or via our website (https://irtwc.org/donate/), 
using PayPal or Zelle. 

Sincerely, 

Christine Modey 
Chair

https://www.instagram.com/irt_connections/
https://irtwc.org/donate/

